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Special to The Clinton Courier

A committee has been formed to plan the reunion for the Clinton High School Class 
of 1967. The reunion has been scheduled for Saturday, October 7, at the home of 
Bert and Daphne McLaurin in Bolton. Plans are being made for a supper meal. Class 
members who have not been contacted yet are asked to contact Sammie Henry at  
sammieh001@att.net. Invitations with finalized information will be sent at a later date to 
class members with an email address on file with the committee. Pictured (l to r) are: Cindy 
Woosley, Daphne McLaurin, Stanley Whitfield, Russell Stell and Catherine Broome.
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The Clinton Visitor Center is the beneficiary of a church-pew style bench constructed by 
Eagle Scout candidate Isaac Martinolich for his Eagle Scout Service project. The labor for 
the construction was provided by some of the scouts and scout leaders with Boys Scouts 
of America, Troop 88, of First United Methodist Church in Clinton. The project gave Mar-
tinolich the opportunity to lead both adults and youth in the building of the bench. Home 
Depot donated some of the materials. The bench project took about one hundred twenty 
man-hours to complete. The red oak bench is displayed off the back porch in the medallion 
circle pavers area of the Visitor Center for everyone to enjoy. Service to others is an import-
ant part of the Scout oath, “to help other people at all times.” The Clinton Visitor Center has 
been the beneficiary of many Boy Scouts of America and Girls Scouts of America service 
projects over the years. Pictured (l to r) are, front row: Alec Evans, Isaac Martinolich, Mat-
thew Weiss, Levi Tripp and Ryan Callegan; and back row: Marsha Barham, Chuck Weiss, 
Stephen Martinolich, Chris Callegan and Noah Martinolich. 

Eagle Scout service project 
completed at Visitor Center


